ADVISORY NEIGHBORHOOD COMMISSION 6A

Community Outreach Committee (COC)

Report for March 17, 2008
The Committee convened at 7:30 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (quorum) 

•
Sylvie Lee

•
Kenneth Wicks

•
Louis Barbash

•
Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

Absent COC members: 

•
Rose Williams


•
Mark Roy

Community members:  

•
Annisteen Wicks
•
Steven Berry, Capitol Hill Compute Corner
I. 
Grant application from Capitol Hill Computer Corner on Behalf of Teen Summit
1.
The application was presented by Sylvie Lee and Steven Berry (Executive Director, Capitol Hill Computer Corner).  As Ms. Lee is one of the primary organizers of the Teen Summit event, she did not participate as a COC member for this part of the meeting.  They requested funding in the amount of $2,506.25 to print a program for the Teen Summit event.
2.
The COC members expressed concern that the version of the grant application presented at the meeting was significantly different from the version that had been submitted for their original review, including the grant amount, materials requested and sponsoring agency. It was also lacking the required budget outline for the project; only the cost of the requested item (photocopying) was included.
3.
Furthermore, there was insufficient detail regarding the event (Teen Summit) and the program to be printed, and the grant itself did not adequately document the benefit to ANC 6A.  Given that it is to be a Ward-wide event, support from ANCs other than 6A or from other local community groups would be appropriate, but such support had not been requested.
4.
Attendance at last year's Teen Summit was somewhere between 50 and 100 (estimates presented by the organizers varied).  They hope to have more teens attend this year, which would be desirable, given the effort and cost involved, but advertising efforts have begun only recently which could make it difficult to attract a larger audience. 

5.
The COC members agreed that engaging youth is an extremely worthwhile endeavor and one to be encouraged. However, they did not feel that the event, which is scheduled for the first week of May, is sufficiently developed to make the best use of limited ANC funds.  The event, as outlined, is very complex and expensive ($7,500) yet many important details are still in development.  The goals of the event were not clearly defined and seemed too broad to be achievable in a one day event.  Also, $2,506.25 to print a program for the event does not seem very cost-effective, even though it does reflect a substantial discount from Kinkos. 
6.
The COC members suggested that if the event were to be rescheduled, allowing for more complete development of the project and a redefinition of its goals, they would be happy to consider a future grant application.  But the vote was unanimous against recommending funding for the current grant application.
Committee recommendation (unanimous):  that ANC 6A 

Not approve the grant application in the amount of $2,506.25 from the Capitol Hill Computer Corner on behalf of the Teen Summit program. 

II. 
Presentation on Capitol Hill Computer Corner 
1.
Mr. Berry gave a brief presentation on the Capitol Hill Computer Corner. The facility is located at 15th and D Sts. SE and provides internet access and technology training for all ages.
2.
The organization has received coverage in the Hill Rag and funding from the Capitol Hill Community Foundation.  
III. 
Capitol Hill Classic
1. 
This matter was transferred to the Transportation and Public Space Committee.

2.
Ms. Nelson will contact them for information that can be posted on the website, especially the route.  This information will be useful to residents concerned about parking and traffic issues associated with the event.
IV. 
Joy of Motion support letter
1. Joy of Motion had requested a letter of support but were not able to send a representative to the March COC meeting due to a scheduling conflict.  They may ask to be on the agenda in April.  

V. 
Moderated listserv for official ANC 6A business
1.
The listserv is up and running.  To date, there are over 110 members.  
The meeting adjourned at 9 pm.

Next meeting is April 21, 2008.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Nelson

